
Dear Dr. Chiu,

We appreciate to both referees and you, the time spent for reading the manuscript and our 
responses.

We have done minor corrections in the manuscript based on the Reviewer #1's report.

We have included the corrections suggested in the "Detailed Comments". Moreover, as he 
suggested in the "General Comments", we have read the manuscript once again in order 
to  find  other  grammatical  and  wording  problems  that  could  be  improved  before  the 
publication.

All the proposed modifications are marked in blue (new) and red (old).

We hope that these wording improvements could be appropriate.

Sincerely,

Alex Montornès


